Transciption by Ros Dunning.

This is the last Will and Testament of me Henry Dayrell of
Towcester in the County of Northampton a Lieutenant in His
Majesty’s Royal Navy as follows, that is to say, All that my
messuage or tenement orchard and garden heredits and
premises thereto belonging situate and being in Padbury in the
County of Buckingham now in the Occupation of Robert Porter
which I hold under a lease to me granted from All Souls College
in Oxford and all my estate right title and interest term and
terms of years therein now to come and unexpired and all
benefit of renewal thereof I give and bequeath unto my dear
wife Mary Dayrell her executors administrators and assigns
absolutely to and for her and their own use and benefit I give
to my Agent Mr Creed now residing at No Ten Norfolk Street in
the Strand London a gold ring and request the favour of him to
expedite as much as he can the Payment of the bounty which
will be allowed to my Widow All my household and other goods
plate linen china pictures ready money and securities for
money and all other my Personal estate whatsoever and
wheresoever I give to my said wife for her own use and benefit
she paying thereout all my just debts funeral and testamentary
expences the expences of proving this my Will and of the
purchase of the said ring It is my will and desire that there
should be room left in my ffather’s vault in Lillingstone
Dayrellin the said County of Buckingham or in any other which
I may erect for my said wife to be buried next to me and I
appoint my said wife and my son Richard Dayrell Executrix and
Executor of this my Will and hereby revoke all others by me
made and declare this alone to be my last Will and Testament
In witness whereof I have hereunto set my hand and seal the
nineteenth day of August in the year of our Lord One thousand
eight hundred and eleven Henry Dayrell
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